
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 19, 2018  

 
Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Peter Chapel 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Town Offices will be closed on Thursday November 22nd in observance of the Thanksgiving 

Holiday. 

 

PETER CHAPEL from HealthTrust met with the board to discuss health insurance plans and options.  

The current plan has an increase of 10.5% but this follows the 2017 decrease of 6%.  The board will 

continue with the current plan and discuss splitting the 10.5% increase with the employees. 

 

The board was advised that a resident on Hadley Road has called upset that the highway department has 

plowed snow into the driveway.  The board will send a letter explaining that the drivers cannot lift the 

plow at each driveway and cannot clear a resident’s driveway. 

 

The Select Board agreed to a settlement on a tax abatement for Gale River Motel. 

 

The board would like Jennifer to contact the Town Attorney in regard to letters sent to David Presby and 

MBI in regard to noise violations.  The board received two additional noise complaints from the  

 

The board reviewed an amended septic plan for the Leness property Map 228 Lot 1 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Red House Realty Trust Map 230, Lot 20.1 Dyke Road 

  

The board approved a Veteran’s Credit application for 2019. 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Building by: 

Richardson Memorial Library – December 7, 2018 10-12 

Sugar Hill Historical Museum – December 3, 2018 9:30 am – 2:00 – Quilt Program 

 

The board received another donation to the Northern Pass Legal Fund. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of November 5, 2018 meeting seconded by 

MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn; seconded by MR. 

STRASSER the meeting and hearing were adjourned at 6:40 PM.  The next regular scheduled meeting 

will be on Monday November 26, 2018, at the Carolina Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


